

## **U.S. Department of Justice**

Criminal Division

Washington, DC 20530-0001

March 11, 2009

Robert G. Kearns, Jr. RR #3 Box 254 A1 Hollidaysburg, PA 16648

Dear Mr. Kearns:

This responds to your letter of July 6, 2008, addressed to the Department of Justice.

The concerns that you raise are matters that fall primarily within the jurisdiction of the state and local government authorities in Pennsylvania. The following information should assist you in bringing your allegations to the authorities that are best-suited to handle this matter.

You may wish to provide your information to the disciplinary body in your state that has the authority to review allegations of misconduct by local judges.

If you believe that this matter may constitute federal criminal activity, you should contact the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI), the investigative arm of the Department of Justice. The FBI will determine whether a federal investigation may be warranted. If appropriate, the FBI will refer the matter to a United States Attorney for a final determination regarding legal action.

We hope that this information has been helpful.

Sincerely,

Correspondence Management Staff
Office of Administration